Phoenix Flyer

Volumen 17, Edicion 12 - Enero 26, 2024



Fronteras Spanish Immersion Charter School

Email: jennifer.schmidt-hutchins@matsuk12.us

Website: www.matsuk12.us/frc

Location: 2315 North Seward Meridian Parkway, Wasilla, AK, USA

Phone: 907-376-2223

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/395724157599339

STUDENTS MAY BE DROPPED OFF NO EARLIER THAN 7:45AM! STAFF WILL GREET STUDENTS AT THE DOORS AT 7:45AM!

Minutos de Sra. Hutchins

Wow, January is flying by! Thank you to our Wrestling, Volleyball, and Battle of the Books coaches! Our athletes are working hard, and in the matches and competitions so far, Fronteras is being represented beautifully! Thank you, parents and guardians for supporting your student's participation!

Upcoming events next month include Spirit Week, February 12-16th and Student-Led Conferences, February 19th & 20th. More information will be shared later.

Wishing everyone a wonderful weekend!

"You can do anything, but not everything at the same time. You don't have to figure everything out; restart as many times as needed. Your inner peace is too expensive to be sacrificed. Do more of what makes you forget about time."

Most Sincerely,

Sra. Hutchins



Click here to view the Fronteras Bus Schedule!

Click here for a link to the P.E. Permission Slips!

Click here for a link to the Subway Order Forms!

Click here to order Fronteras Spirit Gear!

Click here to join the Facebook Private Parents Page

Click here for a link to community flyers

Find out what's happening in the Mat-Su Valley!

2024-2025 Application and Intent Forms!

2024-2025 Application Forms (new students) are now available on our website or click on the link below!

2024-2025 Intent Forms (current students and incoming siblings) were sent home on Tuesday, January 16th! If you have a returning student and/or incoming sibling(s), please fill out an Intent Form for each child. 2024-2025 Intent Forms are available on our website or click on the link below!



Click here for a link to the 2024-2025 Application Form

Click here for a link to the 2024-2025 Intent Form

Morning Drop-Off Safety Requirements!

- PLEASE RESPECT ALL DIRECTIONS GIVEN BY OUR MORNING TRAFFIC VOLUNTEER
- STUDENTS MUST STAY IN PARENT VEHICLE UNTIL STAFF ARE PRESENT AT FRONT DOOR



- VEHICLES MUST PULL ALL THE WAY FORWARD
- PARENTS MAY NOT GET OUT OF VEHICLE AT SIDEWALK PARK IN THE PARKING LOT INSTEAD
- STUDENTS MUST BE READY TO EXIT VEHICLE AT SIDEWALK DO NOT DELAY OTHER PARENTS
- SCHOOL DOORS CLOSE AT 8:00AM STUDENTS MUST RING DOORBELL WHEN ARRIVING AFTER 8:00AM
- PLEASE DRIVE SLOWLY, USE BLINKER WHEN NECESSARY, AND BE AWARE OF SURROUNDINGS

THANK YOU FOR YOUR PROMPT ATTENTION!

2023-2024 Yearbook!

It's time to order your 2023-2024 Fronteras Yearbook!

- 1. Go to www.treering.com/validate
- 2. Enter school passcode: 1014981488732281



Morning Practices for JNYO

Morning Practices for JNYO (optional) starting NEXT WEEK January 29th, Jan 31st, Feb. 2nd, Feb. 5th, Feb 7th, Feb. 9th, Feb 12th, Feb 14th and Feb 16th. (Monday, Wednesday & Friday) Practice time will be from 7:15 to 7:55 AM.

Only JNYO team members who were invited to join the team and have all paperwork on file at the office may join. No siblings unless the parent is volunteering to help or coach. Please make a plan to wear athletic shoes and clothes. (No changing in bathrooms before or after practice.)

Please join us anytime you're are able to help with coaching, supervision or watching the front door.

We will start on Monday, Jan 29th and the last practice day will be on February 16th starting at 7:15-7:55AM. Please email me at Guin.Hill@matsuk12.us to commit to helping or click on the link below for the volunteer sign up sheet:

volunteersignup.org/WCREC



*If school is cancelled or remote learning is announced, we will not have practice. Please also note if we do not have enough volunteers attend, we will have to cancel this practice plan.

Math Derby

4th graders Scarlett Collins and Bronwyn Wargo independently entered the district math derby (parents chaperoned) there were individual and team tests. Scarlett won 1st place for the 4th grade individual division! They didn't place for the teams, but are motivate to recruit more students for next year:)



Recess Fun







Twins!



FRONTERAS SPANISH IMMERSION CHARTER NAEP 2024 PARENT/GUARDIAN NOTIFICATION LETTER

Grades 8 Mathematics and Reading

Dear Parent or Guardian:

Fronteras will participate in the National Assessment of Educational Progress (NAEP) on 2/21/2024. NAEP is the largest nationally representative and continuing assessment of what students know and can do in various subjects. NAEP is administered by the National Center for Education Statistics, within the U.S. Department of Education. NAEP is different from our state assessments because it is a common measure of achievement across the country. The results are released as The Nation's Report Card, which provides information about student achievement to educators, parents/guardians, policymakers, and the public.

Your child may take a mathematics or reading assessment. More information about NAEP questions is available at https://nces.ed.gov/nationsreportcard/parents under the section "What Questions Are on the Test?"

The assessment takes about 120 minutes for most students, which includes transition time and directions.

The information collected is used for statistical purposes only.

- · Your child's grades will not be affected.
- Students may be excused for any reason, are not required to complete the assessment, and may skip any question.
- While the assessment is voluntary, NAEP depends on student participation to help policymakers improve education. However, if you do not want your child to participate, please notify Sra. Schneider at: gwen.schneider@matsuk12.us in writing by January 31, 2024.

There is no need to study in preparation for NAEP, but please encourage your child to do their best. Contact Sra. Schneider at 907-376-2223 or at gwen.schneider@matsuk12.us if you have any questions.

We are excited that our school is participating in NAEP. We know that Fronteras' students will show what our nation's students know and can do.

Sincerely.

Jennifer Schmidt-Hutchins

National Center for Education Statistics (NCES) conducts the National Assessment of Educational Progress to evaluate federally supported education programs. All of the information you provide may be used only for statistical purposes and may not be disclosed, or used, in identifiable form for any other purpose except as required by law (20 U.S.C. §9573 and 6 U.S.C. §151). By law, every NCES employee as well as every NCES agent, such as contractors and NAEP coordinators, taken an oath and is subject to a jail term of up to 5 years, a fine of \$250,000, or both if he or she willfully discloses ANY identifiable information about you. Electronic submission of your information will be monitored for viruses, malware, and other threats by Federal employees and contractors in accordance with the Cybersecurity Enhancement Act of 2015.



Solveig Eidsness

Solveig is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters

